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Caerhun and Trefriw New Area School 

Work begins on site 
Demolition work on the Caerhun and Trefriw new area school began prior to Christmas,  
Education Services are pleased to report. K&C Construction began the demolition of the old 
Ysgol Dolgarrog school by hand removing roof tiles and moving any bats still located on site, 
to the new purposely built bat house—work was carried out under the supervision of an  
ecologist. 

Pupils and staff from Ysgol Dolgarrog and the Canolfan Iaith have been relocated to a nearby 
temporary site next to Ysgol Tal y Bont school whilst construction of the 120 pupil place 
school begins.  As reported in the last newsletter, Karen Owen who is currently the 
Headteacher at Ysgol Tal y Bont has been appointed as the Headteacher of the new school. 
Karen has been working closely with Project Officers during the design stage of the new 
School building, and will continue to provide invaluable feedback at all stages of the project. 

Now that work has commenced on site, the Temporary Governing Body, made up from  
representatives from Dolgarrog, Tal y Bont and Trefriw, are now meeting more frequently and 
have key items on the agenda to discuss in the next few months.  


